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Fact sheet: Payments to spouse

If you are a sole trader, no deduction is permitted for wages paid to a spouse, unless the Inland Revenue
Department consents in writing to that deduction.

There are no special rules for payments to spouses if you are trading as a partnership, trust or company.

Inland Revenue must be satisfied:

 That the payment is for services rendered and not for services performed in connection with the
home (see details below for exceptions)

 That the payment is a reasonable and bona fide payment
* That the payment is incurred in the production of your gross income

* That full and proper employee wage records are kept in respect of that spouse

Exceptions applying to payments for services performed in connection
with the home:

« If your spouse is paid wages for cooking for permanent farm employees you may claim the
following deduction:

— Cooking for one permanent employee $18 per week
— Cooking for two permanent employees $27 per week
— Cooking for three permanent employees $33 per week
— Thereafter, per employee $4.50 per week

« If your spouse is obliged to entertain people such as your firm'’s clients or guests in your home, as
a condition of his/her employment, you may be able to claim a deduction for payments made in
connection with services performed entertaining such guests

Approval is obtained by writing to the Inland Revenue Department. Such a request must include the following
details:

* The nature of your business
* Precise and full details of the duties to be performed by your spouse

» The average hours your spouse is expected to work weekly and the number of weeks he/she is
expected to work per annum

* Particulars of other staff employed, including wages paid
* How payments to your spouse are to be made and how often

« Calculation of the exact remuneration to be paid to your spouse

Further Approval from Inland Revenue Department
You will need to obtain further approval from Inland Revenue if, after obtaining the initial approval from
Inland Revenue, you subsequently increase the wages paid to your spouse as a result of either:

* Increased duties performed by your spouse, or

* An increase in pay that is not a general wage increase
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